
 

   
   

          
          

           
   

             
         

           
          

    

            
           

           

          
        
          

         
  

         
            

          
            

             
    

               
                

                    
               

                  
                   

 

                  
                  

                 
                

          

    

                 
                 

        

                 

 

          

 

Pencester Road, Dover 
Northbound Bus Contraflow 

Newsletter  3  - January  2025  - Progress  Update  
We are nearing completion of the works to reconfigure the 
highway layout at the Maison Dieu Road and Biggin Street 
junctions, the majority of which will be completed by 1 February 
2025. 

As part of these works we have installed new traffic signals at the 
junction of Pencester Road / Worthington Street and Biggin 
Street. When operational, the new signals will be programmed to 
allow for Dover Fastrack buses to use the contraflow on 
Pencester Road. 

At the junction of Pencester Road and Maison Dieu Road a new 
island has been installed to separate the bus contraflow lane. The 
new signal equipment is due to be installed shortly. 

We had planned to resurface the carriageway and complete road 
markings. However, we were contacted recently by UKPN 
regarding a new electricity cable they wish to install along 
Worthington Street, Pencester Road and part of Maison Dieu 
Road. 

Following discussions with UKPN, we agreed to delay our 
surfacing to allow them to carry out their works, to avoid damage 
to the new road surface. UKPN have mobilised their contractor, 
JSM, quickly and will be starting on 3 February 2025 to install 
the new duct for the cable and they expect to be complete in 
approximately 4 weeks. 

UKPN will be responsible for their own traffic management, suspension of any parking and management 
of their works. UKPN will need to close the junction of Biggin Street/Worthington Street and Pencester 
Road as part of their works and we are hopeful of co-ordinating the road resurfacing in this area to be 
carried out at the same time to minimise the number of road closures required. 
UKPN will be circulating their own letter to affected stakeholders but if you should have any queries about 
the work they are carrying out, please contact the UKPN customer care team directly on 0800 028 4587 or 
care@ukpowernetworks.co.uk. 

We are currently reviewing the remaining programme for our work with UKPN and their contractor to see if 
there are opportunities to work collaboratively that allow us to progress our works at the same time. We 
will also be carrying out more extensive repairs to Pencester Road, which will now see the road 
reconstructed rather than just resurfaced. We expect our remaining works to take about 6 weeks to 
complete. We will provide a further update in due course. 

How to contact us 

We ask for your patience and co-operation whilst these works are undertaken but if you have any 
concerns or require more information about the work, please call us on 03000 418181 (Monday to Friday 
9am to 5pm) or via email at Pencesterroad@kent.gov.uk. 

For your safety and the safety of our workforce, please drive carefully and slowly through the roadworks. 
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